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The building is listed as a contributing resource. The
Four square house was built ca. 1933 and is located
on a prominent corner lot on Duval and United
Streets. The two story house has an “L” shape two
story porch facing the two streets.

Secretary of the Interior’s Standards for
Rehabilitation, specifically Standards 2 and 9. (Pages
16-23)

Entrances, porches and doors (pages 32-33),
specifically guidelines 13 and 14.

Additions, alterations and new construction (pages

36-38a), specifically guidelines 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6 of
page 37.

Staff Analysis

The Certificate of Appropriateness for review is a revised plans request to
construct a small addition attached to the first floor south elevation that faces
United Street. The plans also include an exterior staircase facing the United
Street side. The revised proposed staircase will be one fly wood stair. The
revised plans include the change of a pair of windows facing United Street with
one pane glazed wood door. The design no longer includes the expansion of the
porch or the new addition on the first floor.



Consistency with Guidelines

1. The Secretary of the Interior’s Standards for rehabilitation are
emphatic as to the preservation of character defining elements on a
historic building. This proposal fails in preserving the scale and mass
of a Four Square house by the addition of a staircase on the side from
which there is no historical evidence of its existence.

2. The replacement of existing windows with doors is appropriate as long
as the proposed doors matches existing front door and has the same
width and height of the existing fenestration.

It is staff’s opinion that the proposed new design is inconsistent with the
guidelines and the Secretary of the Interior’s Standards. The exterior staircases
exposed to a visible facade, will adversely impact character of the historic
house. If the new doors facing United Street are approved they must fit the
fenestration, which will be enlarged towards the lower part in order to
accommodate the new doors. Those new doors must match in material and
design the existing entry doors.
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Revised Plans






Proposed Plans


































